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Managers Caught in Service Agreement Differences 

Q. Two cities have been working toward a joint service agreement to share purchasing expertise. For several years, the two cities have successfully worked together on a shared snowplowing service, and the elected leadership had been supportive of exploring new partnerships for shared services. 

The city manager in one community works for elected officials who are enthusiastic about pursuing this strategy as a way to reduce costs and maintain services. The city council in the other community, however, turned over in the most recent election and now is split on the matter. 

The manager who works for the supportive city council is considering whether to attend a council meeting in the community that has become hesitant about expanding the partnership. His purpose in attending the meeting would be to show support for the project and answer questions. Are there ethical issues regarding his participation in the meeting? 

A. The city manager is wise to consider his relationship with his colleague in the neighboring jurisdiction. First, the manager should be sure that his elected officials concur that it would be a good idea to have a representative at the meeting and that the city manager is the best choice. 

Second, if the city manager decides to attend the meeting, he should let his colleague know in advance. If his council has asked him to make a public statement, he should let that be known and give his colleague a copy of the statement in advance, ideally signed by the mayor. 

Or, if the city council has asked that he be present in case there are questions, he can let his colleague know that he will be sitting in the back of the room. At the meeting, he also should make it clear that his only reason for attending is to represent the city council he serves. 

Tenet 2 of the ICMA Code of Ethics reminds members that whenever they advise and respond to inquiries from elected or appointed officials of other local governments, they should inform the administrators of those communities. 

